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Staff Report   
City of Manhattan Beach 

  
 

TO:  Honorable Mayor Wilson and Members of the City Council 
 
THROUGH: Geoff Dolan, City Manager 
 
FROM: Richard Gill, Director of Parks and Recreation 
 
DATE: March 1, 2005 
 
SUBJECT: Consideration of a Recommendation from the Parks and Recreation Commission to 

Install a Braille Trail in Polliwog Park 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the City Council approve the recommendation from the Parks and 
Recreation Commission to install a Braille Trail in Polliwog Park. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATION: 
The Lions Club is proposing to pay all costs associated with this request, including long term 
maintenance of the pedestals. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
Staff received the attached request (attachment A) from the Manhattan Beach Lions Club 
requesting to install 12 pedestals in Polliwog Park.  The pedestals (attachment B) will be 
approximately 36” tall with a flat rectangular surface describing the history of the park in Braille 
lettering (attachment C-history).  English text will also be incorporated into the pedestals.   
 
The pedestals will be installed between the pond and Premier Field in the northern section of 
Polliwog Park (attachment D – site map).  City staff has scheduled the replacement of the 
sidewalks in this area and if this request is approved, staff will work with the Lions Club to have 
the pedestals installed during the sidewalk replacement in the summer. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
City Staff, the Parks and Recreation Commission and representatives of the Lions Club discussed 
the proposal during the Commission’s January 28 meeting.  In response to questions from the 
Commission, Lions Club representatives stated that the “Braille Trail” will be used by teachers and 
other agents who work with the blind or partially sighted.  Club representatives stated that they will 
organize outings with the various agencies and hospitals that work with the blind and partially 
sighted. 
 
The Commission requested that staff approach the School District to see if they had any concerns 
regarding the placement of the pedestals in Polliwog.  Staff was referred to the P.E. department at 
MBMS, where the P.E. staff had no concerns regarding the placement of pedestals. 
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After a lengthy discussion, the Parks and Recreation Commission unanimously recommended 
approval to the City Council for the placement of 12 pedestals in Polliwog Park describing the 
history of the park in Braille. 
 
 
 
Attachments: A. Lions Club Correspondence 
  B. Pedestal diagram 
  C. History 
  D. Site map 
















